
REGULAR COLBURN TOWN MEETING; October 12, 2020 

The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @7:06 

Present: Chairmen Sigourney; Supervisor:  Gold; Supervisor:  Horacek; Clerk:  Horacek;  
 Treasurer: Holmes 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were read.  A motion was made by Supervisor    Gold     to accept the 
minutes as read 2nd by Supervisor Horacek   Motion Carried 

Department Reports 
               Treasurer Report:   

 Checking:  $426.63  
         1st Savings: $30,687.06    
         2nd Equipment Savings: $87,233.62 
         Fire Equipment Savings: $3,929.12 

            Tax Collection Saving: $251.64    
             Shop Fire Account: $144,829.75 

 Motion by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the treasures report.    
        Motion Carried 

 
Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $11,566.42 
A motion   was made by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the voucher list as 
submitted and pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

Highway: 

Terry: Hauled gravel, trimmed trees, worked at dump. Terry asked if we could purchase 
shoes for the town plow truck. It was agreed to purchase the shoes. Did cold patching. 

Wayne: Cut up old guardrail from the 5th Ave bridge went to the dump and trimmed 
trees, replace stop signs. Did cold patching.  
 
Chairman: Chairman stated 6th Ave was wedged. Supervisor Horacek stated that they 
did a really nice job.  

 
Fire District: Supervisor Gold stated there was no meeting. But he received his call stating the 
air compressor went out. Clerk Horacek stated our trucks were at the Tri-County Homecoming 
parade in Plainfield. 

 
Old Business: Chairman Sigourney talked with Portage County bank. They are working on 

a better percentage rate for our loan for the new building.  
 
Supervisor Gold motion to have the Chairman Sigourney and the Clerk Horacek sign the 

loan papers from the bank for the new building, 2nd by Supervisor Horacek        Motion Carried 
 
    Supervisor Gold stated electric company is having issues about where we want the 

meter set for the power. Chairman Sigourney said he would call them.  
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New Business: Resident Sharron Polakowski wanted to let the board know that Terry does a 
great job on the roads. 
 
Chairman Sigourney asked about the meeting that the Town of Richfield had on the dumpsters. 
Clerk Horacek started that she did not make it to the meeting and had not heard anything from 
the Richfield town clerk. The tippage has been cut in almost half since there has been an 
attendant at the gate. 
 
Clerk Horacek stated that the doctor release form for Terry Thompson stated that his weight 
limit was 10 lbs. until the 15th of October.  
 
Chairman Sigourney stated that we have 230 residents in our township per the 2020 Census.  
 
Several wolves and bear have been seen on trail cameras. Chairman Horacek stated he saw on 
5th Ave and Beaver Ave. 
 
 
 
Announcements: Next monthly meeting: November 9, 2020 following the budget hearing at 
6:30. Budget prep with be announced.  

 

Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek 

Terri L. Horacek 
Town of Colburn Clerk 


